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Michael has been a life-long resident of Monroe, Michigan. Michael's  
academic studies include the social sciences at Central Michigan University  
(CMU), Eastern Michigan University (EMU), University of Michigan (UM), and  
Bowling Green State University (BGSU). Michael holds degrees of BS, MA,  
and is ABD in Sociology. 
 
For the past 30 years Michael has actively engaged in opposition to nuclear  
power and nuclear proliferation. He has testified in hearings at County,  
State, Provincial, U.S. Federal and Canadian Federal levels providing  
expert testimony on nuclear power. He has frequently been legal intervenor  
in matters before the U.S. and Canadian federal governments. Michael has  
helped stop Nuclear Waste Dumps, Nuclear Power Plants, Incinerators, Bomb  
Tests, Landfills, Radioactive Shipments on Great Lakes and many other  
nuclear ills. Currently Michael is engaged as a legal intervenor in the  
proposed Fermi 3 license application (COLA) and the Davis-Besse re-licensing (LRA). 
 
Michael began with his opposition in 1980 to the Fermi 2, which is located  
near Monroe. In the mid 1990's he brought together the environmental group  
Citizen's Resistance at Fermi Two (CRAFT). He is currently Co-Chair of  
Don't Waste Michigan (DWM) and is Chair of the Coalition for a Nuclear-Free  
Great Lakes (CNFGL). Michael co-chairs a task force for Great Lakes United  
dedicated to Green Energy and Nuclear-Free. Michael serves as adviser to  
several bi-national environmental organizations on energy & nuclear power. 
 
In addition Michael has been a Community Organizer of Food Banks, Assault  
Response Crisis Centers, Comprehensive Substance Abuse Services, and many  
other Environmental & Social Justice causes. 
 
Michael has made his living as a Social Worker and Energy Consultant.	
  


